
CITY OF PLYMOUTH, WISCONSIN 
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2023 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE MEETING 

CITY HALL, 128 SMITH STREET 
 

MINUTES 
 

1. Call to order and roll call: Mayor Pohlman called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. On 
the call of the roll the following were present: Greg Hildebrand, Jeff Tauscheck, Dave 
Herrmann, Angie Matzdorf, Diane Gilson, Mike Penkwitz, John Nelson and Bob Schilsky. 
Also present were: City Administrator/Utilities Manager Tim Blakeslee, Director of Public 
Works Cathy Austin, Police Chief Ken Ruggles, and Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Paul 
Seymour. 
 

2. Approve the minutes from November 28, 2023: Motion was made by 
Matzdorf/Tauscheck to approve the minutes from November 28, 2023. A unanimous aye 
vote was cast. Motion carried. 

 
3. Discussion on Mill Pond Dam Open House: City Administrator/Utilities Manager 

Blakeslee informed the COW that there will be an Open House at City Hall in the Council 
Chamber on 1/9/2024 for discussion about the Mill Pond Dam. There will be an 
approximately 30-minute presentation of the choices available to the City by Ayers, 
followed by a question & answer session. Then, on January 30th, a Public Hearing will be 
held at the Common Council meeting with an agenda item for a decision on the dam. No 
action was taken. 

 
4. Discussion on Truck Size Limits – Ordinance Sec. 10-1-51: Police Chief Ruggles 

explained that the current ordinances regarding street parking have a vehicle length limit of 
16 feet and that many modern everyday vehicles exceed that length. The Police 
Department requested that the ordinance language be changed to allow vehicles of up to 
22.5 feet. The COW recommended staff to explore language to change the ordinances and 
to also explore versions pertaining to inter-connected vehicles, such as a truck and a boat. 
No action was taken. 

 
5. Adjourn: Motion was made by Hildebrand/Tauscheck to adjourn the meeting. A 

unanimous aye vote was cast. Motion carried.  


